         PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday 9th March 2010 at 7.00 pm.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Anthony Brown, Peter Thomas, Joan Neale, Debbie Brown, Peter England, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Cllr Carolyn Fortune and Rev. Roger Hart.
The meeting was also attended by PCSO Andrew Griffiths of the Pembroke Dock police NPT.

Apologies for absence were received from Mel and Lesley John.

After welcoming the members to the first meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association of the year 2010, the Chairman asked if any member knew of any further developments in the matters recorded in the minutes of the months prior to the AGM on the 9th February 2010:

An unfortunate delay with the job of widening Stranraer Road

Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that the PCC Highways Department had to delay the start of this long awaited project owing to the amount of emergency road repair works following the severe winter weather. Tony was able to give the residents some reassurance when he said that the Highways Department still hoped to complete the job in the first half of 2010.

A difficulty facing the Highways Department is the fact that so many of the occupiers of the houses on the north side of Stranraer Road have constructed ‘drive ins’ up the steep bank to their properties. Tony said that he believed that those who had made their ‘drive in’ without the council’s authorization, but more than five years ago, are unlikely to have to relinquish the site.
Pembroke Dock Town Council’s application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green

Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that the solicitors acting for Peter & Suzanne Morris have asked the Ombudsman to look into their claim that there might have been a conflict of interest on the part of some of the P&BCA committee members who were also town or county councillors at the time the matter of the town council’s application was debated. Furthermore, it is suggested that the P&BCA might have obtained a financial gain when the town council agreed to bear the legal costs of the application. Tony emphasized that the application was made by the town council, not the Pennar & Bufferland CA as had been previously recorded in the minutes of our meetings.
Incidents of misbehaviour and acts of vandalism in the Cross Park area of town
PCSO Andrew Griffiths reported that he has received complaints from residents about verbal abuse by young people who tend to congregate along the footpath joining Cross Park to Owen Street. There have also been incidents of vandalism to residents’ cars in Cross Park. PCSO Griffiths went on to say that the area will be more closely monitored, and the police will take measures to counter any future reoccurrence of these problems. 

PCSO Griffiths explained to the members the new initiative by the courts and the Youth Offending Team, by which it is hoped to reduce juvenile misbehaviour at an early stage. Young people who fail to conduct themselves in a proper manner will be bound by a ‘Behavioural Contract’ that it is hoped will bring about an improvement, and prevent them from regressing to having a full ASBO placed upon them. 
An unauthorized car ‘sales pitch’ on Ferry Road causing concern to residents

Residents of that area have complained of obstruction and possible danger to drivers entering Ferry Road from Castle Street or Bentlass Terrace owing to cars being parked too close to the street corners. The cars are reported to have current tax discs, so it is likely that they also have insurance cover. PCSO Griffiths said that providing that the cars are taxed and insured, there is little to prevent the man from parking them by the roadside; but any danger resulting from restricted visibility should be reported directly to the traffic warden by dialing 101.
Tony Wilcox said that Ms. Rita Williams (PCC Planning Enforcement Officer) is taking a keen interest in any infringements of local planning regulations.
Unsightly disused garages have at last been demolished

Chris John reported that the long abandoned Macken’s Hill garages have recently been demolished, and the site cleared of rubble. Pembrokeshire Housing Association intends to build one house and three bungalows suitable for elderly or disabled people on the site.

A proposed ‘blitz’ on improperly parked cars in Pembroke Dock
Cllr Carolyn Fortune said that since the imposition of the ‘Pay & Display’ scheme in the Gordon Street and some other town car parks, she has noticed an increase in the number of cars parked on the double yellow lines, close to street corners, alongside dropped kerbs and other infringements of the local by-laws. Carolyn proposed that the P&BCA should write to the police to suggest that Pembroke Dock should have a ‘zero tolerance’ day (or possibly longer) of all illegally parked vehicles. Advance notice should be given in the local newspapers, with a caution that the event might be repeated in the future. The proposal was seconded by Rev. Roger Hart, and the members were in full agreement
The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferlnd Community Association will be held in the Alma Inn on Tuesday, 13th April 2010 at 7.00 p.m.
